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International Nacra 17 Class Association 
Annual General Meeting of World Council on November 18th, via Electronic 

Zoom Meeting 
 
The November 18 AGM meeting of the World Council of the International Nacra 17 Class Association 
was held via Zoom Video Call. The meeting began at 1500 hours in New York City.   
 
Minutes: 
 
1. No apologies for absence were received. Those in attendance are listed at the bottom of these 

minutes. A quorum was recorded as met with members present from 18 countries. 
2. The 2019 AGM minutes were approved unanimously 
3. The 2019, 2020, and 2021 Budget Financials were approved unanimously 

 
4. Ordinary Resolutions 

 
4.1. Ordinary Resolution 1 – Withdrawn. Nathan Outteridge was co-opted as the interim class 

president as Marcus Spillane had to resign his position and was no long able to stand for the 
role. 

4.2. Ordinary Resolution 2 – Class votes to elect John Gimson GBR as Vice President. The person 
who received the second most votes in the election was Maelle Frascari ITA, and the 
executive added Frascari to the executive on an interim basis. 

4.3. Ordinate Resolution 3 – The Class elected Carlos De Beltran (ESP) as the Head of the Technical 
Committee 

 
5. Policy Proposals 

 
5.1. Policy Proposal 1 – The World Council voted to keep the rudder vertical and update the 

elevator to one that is blunter. 
 

5.2. Policy Proposal 2 – The World Council voted to support a test of an adjustable rudder rake 
system for future discussion. 

 
5.3. Policy Proposal 3 – Supports an award a Junior European Prize when there if no stand alone 

Junior European Championship can be held. 
 

5.4. Policy Proposal 4 – To advocate for multiple points of sale of legal Nacra 17 equipment.  
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6. Any Other business 
6.1. A discussion was held regarding the development of alternative format in future racing. 

Sailors to discuss and review options. 
6.2. A discussion introducing the possibility of allowing electronic crew communication systems 

while racing. Systems like the BBTakin system that allow the skipper and crew to 
communicate more easily should be tested and reviewed by the fleet for future discussion 

6.3. The allowing of a heart rate monitor while racing was discussed, and will be submitted for a 
formal vote at a future class meeting. 

 
Nathan Outteridge        Dated: November 18, 2020 
President, International Nacra 17 Class Association 
 
In attendance,  

 


